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August 9, 2020 
Mr. Ken Dado 
Utility Operations Manager 
Village of Orland Park 
15655 Ravinia Avenue 
Orland Park, Illinois 60462 

SUBJECT: VILLAGE OF ORLAND PARK, 2020 MANHOLE REHABILITATION PROGRAM - CONTRACT 
AWARD RECOMMENDATION 

 
 

Dear Mr. Dado: 

Five (5) bids were received for the above-referenced project. The lowest responsible bid was received 
from Michel’s Corporation of Brownsville, Wisconsin in the bid amount of $319,720.00. A summary of the 
bids received for this project are as follows: 

 Michel’s Corporation ..................................................................................................... $319,720.00 
 Duke’s Root Control ....................................................................................................... $322,395.00 
 Kim Construction Company Inc. ..................................................................................... $330,395.00 
 Construction by Camco .................................................................................................. $381,611.00 
 National Power Rodding ................................................................................................ $382,700.00 
 
The engineer’s estimate for the above referenced project was $388,750.00. The lowest responsible bidder 
was approximately 21% under the engineer’s estimate. RJN Group has had many positive experiences 
working with Michel’s Corporation on previous projects in the field of sanitary manhole rehabilitation. 
Therefore, we recommend that the Village award the contract for the 2020 Manhole Rehabilitation 
Project to Michel’s Corporation in the bid amount of $319,720.00. 
 
 
Please call me with any questions at 630-682-4700. 

Sincerely yours, 

RJN GROUP, INC. 

 

 
 
Joseph Sullivan 
Project Manager 
 
 


